SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of January 21, 2009
CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner Peach, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Gary Hursey and Kenneth Joseph and Recorder Debbie Dawson.
Others:  Gary Fohne, Herb Gooch, Pat Judge, Dave Witter, Gerard Helldoerfer and Susan Hines-Wobbe. 
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor’s Meeting of January 7, 2009 and seconded by Joseph Hubbard. Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye and Hursey aye. Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT

No Report. The next meeting is January 28, 2009. 
YOUTH REPORT

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the $75.00 donation to the Student Council and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call: Loyet-aye, Hubbard-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye, Hursey-aye. Motion carried.

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the $750.00 donation to the Robotics Team and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call: Loyet-aye, Hubbard-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye, Hursey-aye. Motion carried.


Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the $650.00 for the swim party and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call: Loyet-aye, Hubbard-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye, Hursey-aye. Motion carried.


Gary Hursey stated that Mr. Curry with the Robotics Team has many years on the Robotics Team and is a good guy. He is also involved with the After Prom and a very committed person.

AFTER PROM
No Report. Gary Hursey stated that they will meet in late February. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that there is only $300.00 in the After Prom account and does the bowling alley require a down payment? Gary Hursey stated that the bowling alley did not require us to put a down payment to hold it.
PLANNING REPORT
No Report. Highway Commissioner Peach asked if Joseph Hubbard received a letter from the Village of Shiloh about the property owner, the Village Board de-annexed two parcels that are on the north side of Interstate 64. Since they are longer in the Village’s corporate limits the attached Ordinance was passed in order to remove them from the Village’s TIF District.
TRUSTEES REPORT


No Report
SUPERVISORS REPORT

Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the $50.00 to the St. Clair County Board for the St. Clair County Code
“2008, Supplement No. 28 Edition” and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call: Loyet-aye, Hubbard-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye, Hursey-aye. Motion carried.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce Sponsorship 2009 is due but was not sure what level the Township was at so Kenneth Joseph made a motion to table it until next meeting, we need more information on this instead of guessing and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle reported that the copier is about to go out and would like the Board to know and get some input. Gary Hursey stated that a color copier that ties into the network could save us money. Kenneth Joseph would like more information and cost for the next meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we received a Thank you card from the Hursey family for the memorial to the Shriner’s Hospital.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we received a Thank you card from the K of C Turkey Trot for the donation and it goes to the Special Olympics.


Supervisor Gary Ahle brought up sealing and re-stripping the parking lot before the next budget and split the cost with Road District. The Board members want some numbers of what it will cost and bring it back to another meeting.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                     
    $8,778.97
                   General Assistance                1,398.06
 
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye and Hursey   aye. Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT

None
ADJOURNMENT 
Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.

                                                                           Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                           Alice Schloemann






    Town Clerk

